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Message From The 
Superintendent 

A great time was had by all in Danville. 
I have had many comments from mem-
bers, guest and hosts about how nice it 
was for everyone to be able to be to-
gether and enjoy two of the best model 
railroads in the 4 state area. I was espe-
cially pleased to see so many new folks 
attending this year. Hopefully you will 
continue to join us for our monthly 
meetings in Lexington. 

I want to thank Bob Lawson for a fan-
tastic lunch and for opening his layout 
and home to us. And I want to thank 
John Bowling for a hero’s effort in 
making his place available for all to 
visit. It is certainly appreciated by eve-
ryone! 

Fall is almost here and along with it we 
will be returning to our regular meeting 
format and schedule. On the first Sun-
day we will be meeting at one of the 
Lexington Library branches, where we 
will review upcoming events and/or 
other items of general interest, have our 
Bring ‘n Brag Contest and Show & Tell 
tables, and have at least one modeling 
clinic presented by one or our experi-
enced modelers or a special guest. 
Whenever possible we will then travel 
to the home of a member or local mod-
eler for a layout tour. Please mark your 
calendars for these meetings, as I am 
sure you will not want to miss them. I 
will have details as we progress 
through the year. 

Our next meeting will be on September 
3rd at 2:00 at the Tates Creek Library. 
Mike Baskette will present a clinic on 
painting and finishing a model railroad 
caboose. The Bring ‘n Brag topic for 
the month is “Structures” of any kind 
or scale. And the tour will be hosted by 
Pete Birdsong. We will have the op-
portunity to see his new narrow gauge 
logging railroad (ca. 1910) as well as 

all the improvements he has made on 
his N-scale modern era pike. This will 
be a great meeting. Please plan to at-
tend. 

Our Fall Train Show is scheduled to be 
held at Turfland Mall on the second 
weekend of November (the 11th and 
12th). We will have already sent adver-
tising flyers to several hundred vendors 
and clubs and will be sending out many 
hundred more to modelers in the 3 state 
area as we near the date of the show. 
Last year we had record attendance and 
revenue. All of our vendors were very 
pleased, and I am sure most will be 
back. This is the time for you to sell all 
that stuff that you are no longer using. 
So see Bill Robbins to reserve a table 
now before they are all sold! 

We need workers!!! We need folks to 
help with the Train Show setup, opera-
tion, tear down and clean up. If you can 
help please contact me or any of the 
club officers. We also need you to vol-
unteer to help run the N scale layout at 
Turfland Mall on the weekends. If you 
can give as little as 4 hours a month (or 
even, every other month) we need your 
help. You don’t have to bring any 
equipment or have any special experi-
ence. The club provides everything, 
even training if necessary. All you have 
to do is show up and have fun! If you 
are willing to help us please contact 
Stew Winstandley, me, or any of the 
club officers. 

Well, that is enough for this month. I 
hope to see you at the September meet-
ing! - John  

Editor’s Notes 
Pete Birdsong is filling in as editor this 
month for Ron Kercheval, who is having 
back trouble. Get well soon, Ron!  
 
Dave Greer is recuperating from the August 
10 bone marrow transplant. Your  continued 
support and prayers are requested for his 
recovery, as well as for the continued surgi-
cal recovery of John Gorman. 

LIFE IMITATES ART! 

A little over 20 years ago, April, 1986 
to be exact, I discovered the Illinois 
Central was selling their Kentucky 
Division to two western Kentucky 
businessmen.  Since my Paducah and 
Louisville Railroad was based on the 
line they were buying, I decided, on a 
lark, to write and suggest they name it 
after my model railroad and included 
a short synopsis of my line, color 
scheme, and my logo.   

They had already chosen another 
name based on family hometown lo-
cations, but the initials they came up 
with, CG&T, were already in use by a 
Canadian railroad and could not be 
used.  My letter, fortunately, arrived 
at the time they were looking for an-
other name.  Within a week, one of 
the owners called me and suggested I 
come talk to them.   

I went to Paducah with pictures, dia-
grams, and models. They liked what I 
brought and adopted my color 
scheme, road name, and logo exactly 
as I had designed it.  The only differ-
ence was they became P & L Railway 
and I'm P & L Railroad.    

Since then I've had a great relation-
ship with the line through several 
owners, have ridden their special 
trains, freight trains, and even had my 
own trip in their private cars.  I've 
painted over 300 sets of display mod-
els for P & L and VMV Rebuilding 
Shops in Paducah for retirees and 
company presidents.  My models 
have gone all over the world from 
England to Mexico.  I'll be attending 
the 20th anniversary celebration as an 
employee - I've been an umpaid em-
ployee of theirs since August,1986, 
when they started up, although they 
do pay me adequately for the models. 
What a trip!  - Lou  Jaquith 
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Division 10 Officers and Board 

Many thanks to our Patrons and Sustaining 
Members listed in the next column. 
(Sustaining Members contribute $10.00 per 
year, and Patrons $20 or more.) We encour-
age all members to help support The Lan-
tern and our website. Division 10 receives 
NO monetary support from the NMRA. 
Division 10 is recognized by the US gov-
ernment as a 501c3 corporation and your 
donations may be tax deductible. 

To the right of each contributor’s name is 
the date of  his or her latest contribution.  
Whenever one makes a contribution, his or 
her date will be updated and for new con-
tributors, their name will be added. 

MCR Division 10 
wishes to thank 

Turfland Mall 
for the use of the space to display 

 and run our 
N Trak Layout 

And have our Train Show! 

In Recognition...In Recognition...In Recognition... Lou Jaquith                10/2/2005 
Ken Fortney  10/2/2005 
Donald Birdsong, Jr. 11/1/2005 
Ron Kercheval                  11/12/2005 
Philip Ditchen              11/21/2005 
Ray Grosser  12/1/2005 
William Robbins               1/01/2006 
William Hammer   1/08/2006 
John Daniel  1/08/2006 
Ed Scheiner  2/05/2006 
Ed Graves  2/07/2006 
Orville Boes  3/04/2006 
Michael Armstrong 9/16/2099  
Stewart Winstandley 4/04/2006 
David Greer  4/04/2006 
Wendell Greer  4/04/2006 
Ed Fuller  5/09/2006 
Bob Lawson  5/26/2006 
Ron Saylor  6/06/2006 
John Gorman              07/25/2006 
Michael Tyra              08/16/2006 

FREE IBM PC AT TO GOOD HOME! 

Contact Wendell Greer at 272-8731 

Scale ReproductionsScale ReproductionsScale Reproductions 
 Hobby Shop  

3073 Breckinridge Lane McMahan Plaza 
Louisville, KY 40220 

(502) 459-5849   brian@sri.win.net 

- Specializing in HO and N scale model railroading 

- Large selection of accessories, decals, detailing parts and reference. 

- Large selection of DCC items including Digitrax, Lenz, NCE & more! 

- Most items 10%-20% off retail price everyday. 

- We also give an additional 10% discount to NMRA members!! 

- Special order and mail order service available. 

Mid-Central Region Officers  

Mark Your Calendars For the 
Division 10 Fall Train Show 

 
Nov. 11 & 12, 2006 
at Turfland Mall! 
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NMRA DIV. 10 TRAIN SHOW & SALE 
SATURDAY & SUNDAY, NOV.  11-12, 2006 

10AM-4PM Turfland Mall  
2033 Harrodsburg Rd., Lexington, KY 

 

►  MODEL TRAINS FOR SALE IN ALL SCALES 
►  LIMITED EDITION DIV 10 CLUB CAR AVAILABLE 
►  OPERATING LAYOUTS AND DISPLAYS 
►  MANY DEALERS AND INDIVIDUAL VENDORS 
►  FREE REGISTRATION FOR DOOR PRIZES 
►  FREE ‘HOW TO’ CLINICS 
►  FREE USE OF ENGINE TEST TRACK 
►  HO SCALE LAYOUT RAFFLE 

ADMISSION 
$5.00 

without coupon 

$4.00 
With coupon 

Children under 12  

FREE with an adult. 

VALUABLE COUPON 
$1.00 OFF ADMISSION 

PLEASE COMPLETE FOR DISCOUNT &  

DOOR PRIZE ENTRY  

Name _______________________________  

 Address __________________________________ 

 City, St, Zip _______________________________ 

 e-mail ___________________________________ 

____________________Phone________________

Contact Bill Robbins at 859-271-8839 or bandbbears2@windstream.net  
For more details & table rentals.  See all Division 10 activities on our website: 

http://nmra-division10.railfan.net/ 
Division 10 is a 501c3 corporation. We appraise and sell estates. Donations could be tax deductible. 
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Next Meeting: 
Sunday, September 3, 2006 

2:00 pm, Tates Creek Library 
Lexington, KY 

 
Program: 

Mike Baskette: Finishing an 
Unpainted Brass Caboose 

  
Tour: 

Pete Birdsong:  
N-scale and On30 Layouts  

 
Bring & Brag: 

Structures (All Types) 

The Lantern 

MON. DAY EVENT PLACE/TIME PROGRAM TOUR CONTEST 

SEP 3 MCR 
DIV 10 

2:00 Tates Creek  
Library 

Mike Baskette on Finishing 
an Unpainted Brass Ca-

boose 

Pete Birdsong: N-
Scale and On30 

Layouts 

Structures 
(All Types) 

OCT 1 MCR 
DIV 10 TBA TBA TBA Locomotives 

(All Types) 

NOV 11/12 MCR 
DIV 10 Turfland Mall Fall Train Show   

 8 BGRRC Meadowthorpe  
Community Center 

Video: Logging Railroads 
 in Kentucky   

 13 BGRRC Meadowthorpe  
Community Center TBA TBA  

AROUND THE BEND 


